
 

 
 

September 26, 2023 
 

BY E-MAIL  
Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 
 
Re: DE 23-068, Electric and Gas Utilities, 2024-2026 Triennial Energy Efficiency Plan 

Commission’s Second Set Record Requests – Corrected Attachment  
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 

On September 22, 2023, the Joint Utilities1 filed their responses to the New Hampshire 
Public Utilities Commission’s (the “Commission”) second set of Record Requests in the above-
referenced docket. After filing, Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. (“UES”) discovered that in the 
Attachment to Data Request PUC 2-003-3, it inadvertently provided annual and lifetime savings 
data in MWh instead of kWh. This error appeared on page 5 of 5. In order to correct this error, 
UES has enclosed a corrected Attachment to Data Request PUC 2-003-3. The figures have been 
updated to the correct units (changed to kWh) and these corrections are highlighted in yellow.     

 
Please note that the corrections to the units on page 5 resulted in changes to the calculations 

on the first page, which also have been highlighted in yellow. 
 
Lastly, the PDF version of the Attachment to Data Request PUC 2-003-3 did not identify 

the utility to which each page pertains. For the sake of clarity, UES has added the name of the 
utility to the page on which its corresponding data appears. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding the enclosed filing. 
 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Matthew C. Campbell 

 
Enclosures 
cc: Service List (by E-mail) 

                                                        
1  Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty; New Hampshire Electric Cooperative, Inc.; 
Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy; Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. (“UES”);  Liberty 
Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty; and Northern Utilities, Inc. 



 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
I hereby certify that on this 26th day of September 2023, a copy of the enclosed, corrected 
attachment was electronically delivered to the Service List for this proceeding.  
       

     

  
       Matthew C. Campbell 


